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Project: 
In August 2009, the Village of Ardsley was awarded a Bronx River Watershed 
Initiative grant, funded by the Office of the New York State Attorney General.  The 
grant is administered by the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation.  Bronx River 
Watershed Initiative projects are aimed at restoration of the Bronx River.  Additional 
information about this program and other grant recipients can be found at: 

Our Village project improves the quality of the Sprain Brook (1), an 
important  tributary of the Bronx River.  Proper treatment of stormwater runoff is 
necessary to achieve this upgrade.  This demonstration project 
highlights stormwater treatment techniques that may be incorporated in residential 
as well as commercial locations.  Techniques include use of porous pavement, 
catch basin modification, sustainable gardening practices, rain garden, rain barrel 
and stream bank restoration. 

Site Plan:

 Funded by New York State Office of the Attorney General 

(formerly Ashford Park) 

https://ag.ny.gov/press-release/2009/attorney-general-cuomo-dedicates-over-18-million-join-
local-efforts-fight-bronx 
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